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King County




Environment and Transportation Committee

REVISED STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	7
	Name:
	Paul Carlson

	Proposed No.:
	2010-0454

	Date:
	August 31, 2010


COMMITTEE ACTION

On August 31, the Environment and Transportation Committee approved Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2010-0454, as amended, with a “do pass” recommendation.
SUBJECT

Realigning 212th Avenue Northeast where it intersects with Woodinville-Duvall Road.

SUMMARY

The proposed ordinance establishes the realignment of 212th Avenue N.E. where it intersects N.E. Woodinville-Duvall Road.  The change is the result of a Roads Division capital construction project (CIP #101404) to improve safety and traffic operations at the intersection.  The project has just been completed and addresses the old intersection’s deficiencies, including limited sight distance, no turn lanes, and narrow shoulders.  
COUNCIL PRIORITIES

This proposed ordinance approves a road realignment as part of an improvement project that helps to implement the Council’s Mobility for People, Goods and Services Policy.
BACKGROUND

Proposed Ordinance 2010-0454 establishes the realignment of 212th Avenue N.E. adjacent to N.E. Woodinville-Duvall Road.  The new road configuration is to the east of the old roadway and allows for a right-angled intersection of the two roads.  This design is safer than the old configuration.  Sight distance is improved, shoulders are widened, and a 12-foot-wide turning lane has been added to N.E. Woodinville-Duvall Road.

State law (RCW chapter 36.81) outlines the requirements for counties to legally establish roads.  RCW 36.81.050 requires a report by the County Road Engineer on the need for the road, the proper terminal points, general course, length, and width, together with a map.  The map is Attachment A to the proposed ordinance; the County Road Engineer’s Report and Field Notes are Attachments B and C, respectively, to the proposed ordinance.  RCW 36.81.070 requires notice of a public hearing on the road establishment to be posted for at least 20 days at the termini of the road and for two successive weeks in the county newspaper of record.  With Committee approval on es this realignment at today’s meeting, the posting and advertising could allow for a September 27 public hearing at the County Council.
ANALYSIS

Roads CIP Project #101404 has been completed and the alignment of 212th Avenue N.E. has been changed.  Approval of this ordinance is necessary to legally establish the new alignment.
AMENDMENTS

The Committee amended the ordinance to attach the correct version of Attachment B, the County Road Engineer’s Report, replacing the transmitted version.
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